

September 11, 2013

Université d'Ottawa Cabinet du recteur

University of Ottawa Office of the President Mr. Joseph Hickey Executive Director Ontario Civil Liberties Association 180 Metcalfe Street, Suite 204 Ottawa, ON K2P 1P5

Dear Mr. Hickey,

I am writing in response to your letter dated August 28, 2013 regarding the University of Ottawa's funding of the private defamation suit *St. Lewis v.* Rancourt.

We take note of the concerns outlined by the Ontario Civil Liberties Association and thank you for your input.

Sincerely,

Allan Rock

President and Vice-Chancellor

allan Rock